
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 11, 1996 

 

Dr. “J” Thornton Boswell 

11134 Stephalee Lane 

Rockville, Maryland 20852 

 

Dear Dr. Boswell: 

 

Thank you very much for your deposition appearance on February 26, 1996 and your helpful 

cooperation. 

 

I am enclosing a copy of the transcript of your February 26, 1996 deposition.  As I mentioned to 

you, I would like you to review the transcript and correct any errors that you notice.  Once you have 

made the corrections, please sign the certificate at the end of the transcript in the presence of a notary 

and return the original certificate to me, along with the corrected copy of the deposition transcript.  

Once the changes have been made, we will send a final version to you. 

 

Please note that in every instance where you mentioned the first name “Pierre” (referring to Dr. Pierre 

A. Finck), it was recorded in the transcript as “Peter.”  We have already noted the 18 locations 

where this occurred, and will ask the reporter to make this correction, and also to correct one or two 

other minor misspellings of names that we have noted. 

 

There was an ambiguity in one of my questions that I would like to clarify, if possible. While we were 

discussing autopsy photograph View No. 2 (“right side of head and right shoulder”), on page 140, line 

19, I mistakenly said “scalp,” when in fact I meant to say “defect.” From your answer, it appears that 

you understood my question as it was intended.  I would like to propose that the word “scalp” be 

deleted and that in its place, the word “defect” be substituted. (This proposed change is marked in red 

ink on the enclosed transcript.)  Although I believe that the purport of your answer presumed the 

sense of the clarified question I now propose, I do not want to make this revision if the  change 

would alter the accuracy of your answer.  Please let me know whether this substitution is 

unacceptable to you. 



Dr. “J” Thornton Boswell 

March 11, 1996 

Page 2 
 
I am enclosing a self-addressed, pre-paid Federal Express envelope for your convenience.  Please do 

not hesitate to call if you have any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

T. Jeremy Gunn 

General Counsel 

 

Enclosures   


